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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
YEAR 5 STOMP! 
Yesterday the whole school enjoyed the Year 5 STOMP performances in the school hall. This performance is a key 
element and celebration of their work in their How We Express Ourselves unit of inquiry. 
Throughout the term the Year 5 students have been participating in rehearsals in preparation for their whole 
school performances at school and at our Soiree next week. This is such a great opportunity for us all to celebrate 
their hard work and share in the excitement of their live performance. 
These rehearsals have been led by professional dancers, and our teachers! The teachers and children have worked 
very hard to ensure they are all well prepared and ready to enjoy their time in the spotlight.  
Congratulations to our amazing Year 5 students on your performance! We are so proud of your achievements and 
most importantly I am very impressed with your moves!! 
 

PARENT OPINION SURVEY  

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents/ caregivers/ guardians think of our school. The Parent/ 

Caregiver/ Guardian Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education that is designed 

to assist schools in gaining an understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour, and 

student engagement.  
 

The survey is optional, but we encourage all families to participate. Our school will use the survey results to help 

inform and direct future school planning and improvement strategies. 

Earlier this month an invitation to participate in the survey was sent to all families. So far we have had 87  

responses which is a response rate of 25% of parents.  
 

The survey is conducted online, takes only 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time 

within the survey period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones.  

Please take the time to complete the survey as this is an annual opportunity for parents to give the school  

feedback on how we are going.  
 

The survey period is between Monday 29th July to Friday 30th August. Parent Opinion Survey results will be pre-

sented to School Council in Term 4.  

To complete the survey click on the link https://www.orima.com.au/parent 

Enter the school name: Mount Eliza North Primary School 

Enter the school PIN: 649323 

 
SCHOOL UNIFORM SUPPLIER - TENDER OUTCOME 
Last month, members of the school council Tender Evaluation Team interviewed 4 potential suppliers for the 

School Uniform supply service at Mount Eliza North Primary School. Upon completion of the process Dobsons was 

identified as the preferred service provider and will officially take over in Term 4. 

One of the main changes we were looking for was a supplier with a local uniform shop open on Saturday mornings 

with provision for online orders. Dobsons is in the process of opening a uniform shop in Mornington by the start of 

Term 4. This store will stock uniforms for all their local schools including Mount Eliza Secondary College.  

https://www.orima.com.au/parent


 

In the meantime, parents can still order uniforms through the school uniform shop or order online until  
Wednesday 11th September which will be Uniform by Designs final day. Uniform by Design will be holding a sale on 
non-logo and non-exclusive school uniform items until 11th September. 
We have not made any major changes to the school uniform, however after consulting with our SRC leaders from 
Years 2 – 5 we will introduce a new school jacket in the near future. As with any new additions to the school  
uniform, we will transition the new jacket in over several years with students still able to wear their current  
cardigan, jumper or jacket. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Lea Miller our uniform shop coordinator for all her work over her 
many years with us. We wish Lea and her family all the best as they move house to be closer to family and the city. 
  

REPORT WRITING DAY – MONDAY 18TH NOVEMBER STUDENT FREE DAY 
School Council have agreed to a report writing day on Monday 18th November. This is our final student free day for 
the year. Staff will be using this day to review student assessment data and to complete Semester 2 student  
reports. 
 

BOOK WEEK – PARADE 22ND AUGUST 
In case you needed reminding, we have been celebrating Book Week this week by hosting visiting authors, running 
the PFA book drive and finally the Book Week Parade today. Unfortunately, I was unable to attend the parade as I 
had a Principal network meeting, however speaking to students and staff the parade was a huge success. Thank 
you to Mrs Stoller our Literacy Learning Specialist for organising our Book Week events. 
 

REMINDERS 
A quick reminder that we have our Soiree evening on Thursday 29th at George Jenkins Theatre and our Father’s 
Day stall on Thursday 29th August. 
Its all happening here at Mount Eliza North Primary School! 

 
Kind regards, 
Julie O’Brien 
Principal 

School Pick up, Parking,  
and Road Safety 

 

Parents are asked to be considerate of parking at the school and the congestion which can be caused by arriving at 
the school early in the afternoon before school dismisses for the day.  
There is a ‘Kiss N Go’ sign at the top of the carpark to indicate to all vehicles the nature of the drop-off/ pick-up 
area.   
 

For safety reasons, parents are reminded not to park near the reserve at the top of the school during drop-off and 
pick-up times. 
 

We also extend a friendly reminder to all parents, carers and students alike, to be mindful when walking through 
the pick-up/ drop-off area.  It is important to note that pedestrians, and those riding their bike or scooter to school, 
must stick to the paths to avoid any dangerous situations such as students walking behind or in front of moving 
vehicles on the road. The safety of all students, families, and staff, is the number one priority at Mount Eliza North 
Primary School. 
 

We thank you all for your cooperation and  consideration in this matter.  

 
Please like and follow our official school  
Facebook account:  
https://www.facebook.com/MountElizaNorthPrimarySchool/  
This is a fun platform for parents to see our students engaging in  
activities.  

https://www.facebook.com/MountElizaNorthPrimarySchool/


 

 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL CURRICULUM/PYP… 
 
CURRICULUM 
Lots of exciting things have been happening over the last few weeks in relation to Book Week, excursions and  
incursions relating to Units of Inquiry. 
 
YEAR 3 EXCURSION 
As part of their inquiry into ‘How We Express Ourselves – Messages can be conveyed through storytelling’ the Year 
3 students attended the Frankston arts Centre to watch the production ‘The Peasant Prince’. This performance was 
the children’s version of the story Mao’s Last Dancer. Following the performance students went to Beauty Park to 
enjoy a picnic lunch before returning to school. 
 
BOOK WEEK 
 

AUTHOR VISITS 
Our Junior School students had a great time taking part in the workshop by Gus Gordon who is an illustrator and 
author. Students learned about the writing process and illustration techniques. Our Senior students participated in 
a workshop with Andrew Plant and learned about the ways in which he writes and illustrates his books. Students in 
both workshops had the opportunity to create their own illustrations, guided by our visiting authors. A special 
thanks to Angela Stoller our Literacy Learning Specialist who organised the author visits. 
 
BOOK WEEK PARADE 
On Thursday morning we had our Book Week parade and by all accounts it was a fabulous event. I have enjoyed 
seeing all of the creative Book Week costumes. The Book Week parade was also the magical work of Angela Stoller 
and again we thank her for organising the event. 
Mrs O’Brien and I were unable to attend as we were at a Central Peninsula Network Meeting. This time the 
meeting was at McClelland College. We were able to see the college in action and to hear from various other 
schools in our network about the work that is being done. We heard from four different schools, both primary and 
secondary.  These meetings are a great way to share ideas and to ensure that great work is happening across all of 
our schools. 
 
BOOK STALL 
During Book Week we also had a Book Stall running. This stall was organised by Emma Harvey. Students were able 
to come and purchase second-hand books and puzzles to enjoy at home. It was a busy week and 600+ books were 
on offer! We raised $230.05. I would like to sincerely thank Emma Harvey for organising the collection of books 
and being here each day to run the stall. It was great to see families leaving with lots of books in hand. 
 
STOMP 
Our Year 5 students presented their STOMP performance to students and their families. They were spectacular in 
their performances and the hard work that has been put into learning the dances really showed. Students learned 
these dances as part of their Inquiry into ‘How we Express Ourselves’. Students will also have the opportunity to 
showcase their performance at our Soiree on Thursday 29th August at the George Jenkins Theatre. 
 
OPEN AFTERNOON 
On Wednesday 18th September we will be having an Open Afternoon from Foundation to Year 5. This will be an 
opportunity for parents and carers to visit classrooms and share in the learning that has been taking place this 
term. Classrooms will be open from 2.30pm until 4.45pm. Our Year 6 students will be showcasing their learning 
during their Exhibition. The Exhibition will take place on Wednesday 16th October. We are looking forward to  

welcoming families into our school on these afternoons. 
 
 
 

Yours in Learning, 
Caroline Chilianis 
Assistant Principal – PYP and Curriculum 

 



 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL … WELLBEING 
 

As an excellent follow up to last week’s action against bullying focus, I talked to the students in assembly about 
how to respond to incidents of rude, mean or bullying behaviour. This represents the STOP part of our Stop, Go, 
Tell strategy. 
Here are some simple and effective comebacks that you can teach your children to use when dealing with bullying 
or mean behaviour. These responses aim to empower children by helping them stand up for themselves without 
escalating the situation: 
 

1. "That's not true." 

• When to use: When someone says something mean or untrue about them. 
Why it works: It firmly rejects the insult without getting emotional. 
 

2. "So what?" 

• When to use: When someone tries to make them feel bad about something trivial. 
Why it works: It shows that the insult has no impact and that they don't care about the opinion. 
 

3. "You're not being nice." 

• When to use: When someone is being mean or hurtful. 
Why it works: It calls out the behaviour without being aggressive. 
 

4. "That’s your opinion." 

• When to use: When someone says something negative about them. 
Why it works: It acknowledges the comment but dismisses its importance. 
 

5. "Why would you say that?" 

• When to use: When faced with a particularly hurtful comment. 
Why it works: It challenges the bully to think about their words and puts them on the spot. 
 

6. "I don’t have to listen to this." 

• When to use: When the child wants to walk away from a situation. 
Why it works: It sets a boundary and shows that the child is in control of their actions. 
 

7. "I’m done talking about this." 

• When to use: When the conversation is going nowhere or getting meaner. 
Why it works: It ends the interaction on the child's terms. 
 

8. "Let’s do something else." 

• When to use: When a situation might escalate, but the child wants to redirect the focus. 
Why it works: It changes the subject and shows leadership. 
 

9. "That’s not funny." 

• When to use: When someone tries to pass off a mean comment as a joke. 
Why it works: It shows that the child isn’t going along with the joke and sees it for what it is. 
 

10. "I’m going to hang out with people who are nice." 

• When to use: When the child wants to leave a negative group or interaction. 
Why it works: It reinforces the idea that they deserve kindness and respect. 
 

Tips for Parents: 

• Practice at Home: Role-play different scenarios with your child so they feel confident using these comebacks. 

• Reinforce Positivity: Encourage your child to stay calm and use these comebacks without anger or sarcasm. 

• Empower Your Child: Remind them that it’s okay to walk away and seek help from a trusted adult if the  

• situation becomes too difficult. 
Build Confidence: Praise your child for standing up for themselves and let them know they did the right thing. 
These comebacks help children respond to bullying with confidence and assertiveness, fostering resilience and  

self-respect. 

Louise Atkinson 
Assistant Principal 
Wellbeing 



 

NEWS FROM THE PE HALL—SPORT WITH  
MRS SEABURGH  

 

REGIONAL NETBALL 

On Friday, August 16th, 9 enthusiastic year 6 girls from MENPS went 
to Jubilee Park to participate in the Regionals Netball Interschool 
Sport Tournament. Throughout the day, we engaged in 3 intense 
games, unfortunately losing two and managing to secure a draw in 
one. Despite the setbacks, the experience was truly remarkable,  
leaving us with many skills which will assist us to improve our  
mistakes.  
By Sara and Winter 
 

Thank you to our wonderful parents for supporting our team and to 

Cristy McCluskey for coaching the girls. Well done everyone. 
 

Angela Seaburgh 

PE Teacher 

FROM THE SCHOOL OFFICE 
 
FOYER COUCHES 
We are planning to upgrade our seating in the school office, and have two couches on offer if any of our MENPS 
families are in need. Please contact the front office for more information if you are interested. 
 
Kind Regards, 
Admin Team 
Jo, Amy and Leah 

YEAR ONE COAL CREEK EXCURSION  

 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

We are thrilled to share that our Year 1 students recently embarked on an exciting excursion to Coal Creek Com-
munity Park and Museum. This hands-on adventure provided an incredible opportunity for our young learners to 
explore and engage with history in a fun and interactive way. 
 
Highlights of the Day: 
 

• Exploring the Past: The students were transported 
back in time as they wandered through the historic village, 
discovering what life was like in the early days of Coal 
Creek. From the blacksmith’s forge to the old general 
store, they had the chance to see, touch, and learn about 
various artifacts and historical settings. 
 

• Interactive Learning: Our little adventurers participat-
ed in an old school experience. The students used inkwells 
to write calligraphy and were able to write on slate boards. 
Nature and Adventure: The day wasn’t all about history—
our students also explored the beautiful natural surround-
ings of Coal Creek. They enjoyed a nature walk, observed 
local wildlife, and learned about the environment in a way 



 

A Big Thank You: 
We want to extend our heartfelt thanks to the parent volunteers who joined us on this trip and to the Coal Creek 
staff for their warm welcome and engaging activities. Your support made this excursion both memorable and 
meaningful for our students. 
We hope the stories and experiences shared by your children will inspire them to continue exploring and learning 

about the world around them. Thank you for your ongoing support of our educational adventures! 

Warm regards, 

The Year One Team 

YEAR 3 PEASANT PRINCE EXCURSION   
 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


